FVWDB One Stop Committee
Approved Meeting Minutes
September 1, 2010
Members Present:  Ms. VanNess, Mr. Mauch, Mr. Irwin, Mr. Sloan, Mr. Beregszazi, Mr. Martinez, Ms. Cronmiller, Mr. Westphal
Members Absent:  None
Others Present:  Ms. Welch, Mr. Turner, Ms. Meyer

Ms. VanNess called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

Approval of May 10, 2010 Minutes:  Mr. Beregszazi made a motion to approve the minutes of May 10, 2010.  Mr. Martinez second.  There was no further discussion and the minutes were approved.  
Update of Job Center Technology Upgrades:  

The Wisconsin Workforce Development Association (WWDA) received funding through Dept of Commerce to provide video conference capabilities for the comprehensive job centers I the state.  The “supersite” will be here at the FVWDB office; portable unit will be Fox Cities.  The total amount given to WWDA will be split by eleven boards as voted on by the state directors; which means FdL, Oshkosh and Berlin will receive the technology as well; if needed the FVWDB will offset any additional costs.  
Wautoma/Waupaca not happening as collocated with technical college system, so should be bridged to those.  Each board received 1/11th of the total amount received, which will result in approximately $70,000 to each area.    FCWDC will have three areas (large, small conference rooms and office), FdL will have three rooms, and Berlin, one location, and Oshkosh will be one location (big conference room).  Each area will have LCD screens and approximately 55 inches.  


After installation, there is a monthly charge that will be paid by the FVWDB for each location.  In the long run, it will make training/workshop efforts more effective while cutting down on travel costs.  The scheduling of the system and available sessions will be the next step.


All funds from the Oshkosh Community Foundation grant from last year have been spent; three computers for Oshkosh Job Center were purchased, as well as software for all centers that is the same in each area (tutorials, Peachtree accounting, reference books for resume writing, stress management).  Mr. Turner anticipates making a similar request this year in order to try to upgrade computers in other areas.

Review of MOUs and Next Steps for Updating MOUs:


The DOL auditors looked at One Stop governance and One stop operator; Ms. Welch noted that the FVWDB has always acted as the One Stop operator over the one stops which are managed by management teams.  The auditors commented the term “One stop operator” must be replaced by “One Stop Consortium.”  All MOUs must be updated to reflect the change, and Mr. Turner’s title must be changed by One Stop Systems Officer.  

Ms. Welch recently met with Mark Harris, Chief Local Elected Official, and currently there is still space in the old Oshkosh B’Gosh building and depending on their space needs, there is still a possibility of moving the job center to that location.  Ms. Welch will continue the discussion and update the committee when possible.

Department of Labor Monitoring Visit:


Four DOL auditors and two state staff representatives was here last week to monitor PY08 and PY09 financials, one stop financials, as well as organizational structure. The final report should be completed in December 2010.  It will go to DWD and then all or part of it can be released to the FVWDB.  


The main issue they are concerned about is the administrative office building in Neenah.  Ms. Welch noted that “preponderance of evidence” showed that the funds used to originally purchase the building/land was not paid through program dollars.  However, DOL noted said that only 2% of depreciation plus actual costs can be used to pay mortgage costs, which means only approximately $16,000 per year of federal/WIA funds can be used to pay mortgage costs.  Therefore, approximately $42,000 a year needs to be paid through non-program income.  Discussion followed on possible options, including the US Oil building in Combined Locks.  
Job Center Data Reports

a)  June 16, 2010 Customer Satisfaction Survey Results:  Mr. Turner commented customer service satisfaction reports continue to remain high, which is especially good since so many people are unemployed.  

b)  PY09 Job/WD Center Annual Data/Activities Report (Draft):  Mr. Turner briefly summarized the report that was emailed to members prior to the meeting.  As always, the centers are very busy and there were many visits again this year.


Ms. Welch would like to thank the Fox Cities Workforce Development Center staff for their hard work in helping potential Brillion Iron Works applicants for newly posted positions in Brillion.  It was a team effort as far as background checks, WorkKeys and JobFit assessments, and application assistance, etc.   Brillion Ironworks HR staff made the final hiring decisions; they were not made by FVWDB or FCWDC staff.  


Mr. Turner will ask the Veteran’s representatives in the area for data reports regarding the number of vets returning to the area and requesting assistance.  Mr. Irwin noted that staff has been told to expect an increase of veterans in the area within the next few months.  
Discussion of PY 10 One Stop Committee Goals:

A discussion followed on PY 10 One Stop Goals; (listed in order of importance):

#1:  To maintain or increase the current level of funding and staff support for the job center system (including job center staffing and rent assistance).   Mr. Turner noted this goal is currently being met.  Ms. Welch commented the FVWDB will receive a finding because FVWDB sole sourced  the resource room staffing to Workforce Economics for this current program year due to the busy time during transitions, but next year the resource room staffing will go out to RFP and will be open to anyone.  
#2:  Technology improvements throughout the centers--at least 25% of hardware to be upgraded annually at each center.  (Note-goal is for the technology needs controlled by the FVWDB, not DWD or other partners).  Previously discussed and the goal is progressing.
#3:  To implement the distance learning technology recommendations from the Job Center report for the five centers which are not part of DWD’s comprehensive center distance learning plan.  Previously discussed, should be in place by December 31, 2010.
#4:  To increase existing partnerships with the Department of Corrections and to seek financial support from the DOC for services provided.  Mr. Turner updated the committee; FVWDB has been in discussion with DOC, and $50,000 should be granted to FVWDB to duplicate the Windows to Work program being done in Brown County and Milwaukee area.  The funds will be leveraged and existing case management system will be used.  (Oshkosh and Fox Lake prisons are the two locations involved).  

There is also a potential partnership with Step Industries to help those transitioning out of the correctional system to be successful upon release.  
#5:  To continue training opportunities for job center staff, especially grief counseling and staff development.  Trainings are to be based on the needs of each center.  Mr. Turner will discuss further with Mr. Irwin and Ms. Cronmiller suggested her contact at Wickmann Funeral Home.  

Mr. Beregszazi has been asked to hold a conference for first line direct human service workers in the greater Oshkosh area to consider local needs/partnerships.  There is a committee meeting scheduled for September and either Ms. Welch or Mr. Turner will plan to attend. 
#6:  To ensure the One Stop system/FVWDB is connected to and participating in respective poverty initiatives happening in the communities of the FVWDA; such as Project Promise in the Fox Cities, and the Self Sufficiency project in the Oshkosh area.  Ms. Cronmiller will send Ms. Welch information on the Project Promise meetings; the Executive Committee meets monthly and the larger group meets quarterly.
Other Business:  Disability navigator Grant ended June 30, 2010, but the FVWDB is making up the difference in order to sustain the position.  DWD is applying for a grant in order to fund the position in the future, but only half of the WDAs would be granted a position.

Mr. Westphal and Mr. Sloan recently attended training conference for labor reps who serve on Workforce development boards; WHOT grants were discussed for putting individuals through training and other projects.  There is also a “green and gold “initiative that begins September 1, 2010; Mr. Westphal will give an update at the next board meeting.    

Ms. Welch also discussed an OJT grant; FVWDB policy allows for 50% of costs on an incremental basis as long as skill sets are increasing and they will be hiring them into a position.  FVWDB Business services staff are currently doing outreach to area companies.  

Ms. Welch will follow up with Kohl’s office on the Youth Build proposal.  


Mr. Irwin made the committee aware of a Labor Law Clinic on October 20, 2010 at Liberty Hall in Kimberly.   He passed out an information sheet and Ms. Meyer will scan it and send to all board members; it is open to businesses outside of the area.  

Adjournment:  Mr. Beregszazi made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Westphal  second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 2:34 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch
